

Greenfield Fire Department P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047 Meeting Minutes

June 3, 2019 18:30 pm

P	E	A		Member	P	E	A		Member	P	Е	A		Member
X			1	Chaz Babb, Capt.		X		10	Eugene Hennessey, FW	X			19	Tyler St. Cyr
	X		2	Doug Batty, Capt.		X		11	Mike Hoiriis			X	20	Ariel Temple
X			3	Diane Boilard, DEMD	X			12	Jeff LaCourse, Dep.	X			21	Anna Voglino
X			4	Michael Borden, Capt.			X	13	Moto Maguire		X		22	Denis Filipetti
X			5	Tod Bryer	X			14	Dave Martin, EMD				23	
X			6	Karen Day, DEMD		X		15	Scott Martin				24	
X			7	Aaron Graham		X		16	Rick McQuade, Chief				25	
X			8	Louise Gryval H.R.	X			17	Eric Sheldon				26	
	X		9	David Hall, Chief	X			18	David Simmons, Lieut				27	

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 18:30 by Deputy LaCourse

• ATTENDANCE: See list above.

• **NEW MEMBER VOTE:** Eric Sheldon – unanimous vote for acceptance

NEW APPLICANTS: NoneAPPARATUS REPORTS:

• 13 Rescue 1: In service

• 13 Rescue 2: In service

• 13 Engine 3: In service

• 13 Tanker 1: In service

• 13 Ladder 1: In service

• 13 Brush 1: In service

• 13 Boat 1: In service

• 13 Boat 2: In service

• 13 Boat 3: In service for training only

• TRAINING:

• 2nd Tuesday Rescue Training: NCCP required training

• 3rd Tuesday Fire Training: Water supply & fire attack at Oak Park

• 4th Tuesday Fire Training: Water rescue - TBD

• **GRANT STATUS:** The exhaust system is in but the bays still need painting.

• **EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT:** EMD Martin is still working on the grant that requires people to take courses to qualify in awareness and operations. He also described the meeting that the EM team attended about MacDowell Dam.

• **FORESTRY:** No report.

• **NEW BUSINESS:** We have a proposal from Paul McGrath – he would share bags of 2x4" pcs of wood to use for the campers. The bags would \$2.50 for each but sell for \$5. It was decided to try it for a month to see how it goes.

•



Greenfield Fire Department P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047 Meeting Minutes

June 3, 2019 18:30 pm

- We had wood for the Memorial Day weekend but ran out. Lieutenant Simmons found someone in town who will give us log length wood but GFD will have to go get it. Moto offered to transport it. Captain Borden will bring his dump truck as well.
- We will meet at the usual time on Thursday for wood cutting.
- The new run numbers are up. We had 20 calls last month and 15 were during the day.
- The department expressed its extra special thank you to our out of town members who help us.

OLD BUSINESS

- Sunday Morning Church at GFD 9am to 11am. Open to all members who can attend.
- There will be blood drives on September 3, 5, 19, & 27. Tod will talk to the Chief about it.
- There were 9 false alarms at CMRC lately. The Chief will have to talk to them about it.
- Someone brought up the idea of charging for false alarms. This will be brought to the Selectboard to discuss.
- The Barbara C. Harris Camp presentation went well. It downpoured just as we were leaving.
- GFD will be helping the Police Department with a bike ralley on June 8th. Lieutenant Simmons will be here.
- We will continue to do pre-planning.
- Will need to do clean up around the station.
- Last week, we got the boat trailer built.
- Everyone thanked Captain Babb for the great dinner!
- **DINNER NEXT MONTH:** EMD Martin

•

• **NEXT MEETING:** July 2, 2019

•

• **MEETING ADJOURNED:** 19:37

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Day, DEMD